Paula Kusack

From: Jason Melnick 22 (1)

Sent: June 17, 2021 2:03 PM

To: Regular Council Meetings

Subject: Nicomekl River Neighbourhood Plan June 28th Council Meeting

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Hello,

Please send me a link for the upcoming Council Meeting regarding The new Official Community Plan (OCP) & Nicomekl River District Neighbourhood Plan on June 28th.

I'm unsure if emailing my opposition is adequate, or if I should be registering to speak?

On page 30 of the recently published Appendix A: Nicomekl River District Neighbourhood Plan it has,

Land Use Policies for Garden Wild Room 6.11 Pedestrian & Vehicle Access.

Create a new vehicular and pedestrian access between 53A Avenue and 54 Avenue.

I wanted to confirm, it's the first time I've seen mention of this in all the public consultations, surveys and open houses. After speaking with neighbours, it would appear nobody has been asked if we support a back lane connecting 53a Avenue to 54 Avenue. Our cul-de-sac is very narrow and when cars are parked on both sides of the road exiting to 198a street there is barely enough room for one car to pass.

Daily there are young children riding bikes in our cul-de-sac and it's quite safe, because it's quiet however with cars coming out of a back lane this environment will change.

Like my neighbours, I feel there was no discussion on this proposal and I would like to make this clear during the council meeting.

So, I'm not sure if putting it in this email is sufficient and if so, I would just like to attend the meeting and request the link please. If it's better for me to speak my concern then I would also like to be signed up for this.

Thank you for your help.

Regards,

Jason Melnick

22 (1)